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Report Highlights

What We Found
•	 The prior-report findings on Control Weakness over and Noncompliance with Coronavirus Relief Fund 

and Control Weakness over Foster Billings have been resolved. 

•	 As shown below, we prepared an analysis of OJJ’s Coronavirus Relief Fund (CRF) expenditures over 
the past two fiscal years.  CRF expenditures increased from $17.5 million in fiscal year 2020 to  
$36 million in fiscal year 2021, due to CRF funds received through the Governor’s Office of Homeland 
Security and Emergency Preparedness. Federal program expenditures in an amount equal to revenues 
were submitted to the Division of Administration (DOA) for the period ending June 30, 2021. The 
exhibit below displays the OJJ payroll and non-payroll expenditures that were covered using CRF funds.  

Source: OJJ federal reimbursement reports submitted to the DOA


